CRIMSON AND WHITE

Volume III, Number 16

Milne High School, Albany, N. Y.,

Friday, January 27, 1933

JUNIOR NEWS

Junior High School Students May Change Clubs

Clubs will start again on February 8. If you wish to change your club, you should look on the bulletin board for the room number of the club you wish to join, go to that club, and stay for that period. If you do not like that club, the next week you may try out another club. You must decide which club you like best, and the following week you should join that club for the rest of the semester. If you desire to get up a new club, get your petition from Miss Halter. Get the people who want to join your club to sign the petition, and then hand the petition to the Student Council before the meeting on February 7.

CLUBS END SEMESTERS WORK

The Debating Club, with Miss Russ as sponsor, has just finished a very successful semester. They presented a very fine debate in assembly on the advantages of having homeroom charts. They also had several debates in class. Reports have been made on several debates sponsored by the college. One was the Oxford vs. State debate. At the last meeting some of the members staged a trial.

The Shop Club, which has been under the direction of Mr. Ray-mond, have made models of Chris-Craft boats. These models are about two feet long. Motors will be purchased and installed in these models.

The General Sports Club which has met in the gym every week has had a very good time. The members have changed the sport as the season has changed. They have played football and basketball.

JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL ENTERTAINS TONIGHT

We are expecting to hat a very good time tonight at the Junior High School Party.
We are going to have some
good entertainment consisting
of some games for prizes. Jean Graham, who is in charge of entertainment for the party, has some very good ideas for the entertainment. There will be a jig-saw puzzle contest. Miss Fillingham and the Home Economics Department are making the punch. Let's all come, it will be a heap of fun.

TWO CLUBS PRESENTED ASSEMBLY PROGRAM

The Junior High assembly, presented yesterday by the Art Club and the Tumbling Club, showed what these two clubs have accomplished this semester. The Art Club program presented a sketch depicting Greenwich village life or any artists! colony. Members of the club exhibited their work done this semester, and some of the members, acting as spectators, bought some pictures. Those who took part in the program were Joan Ambler, Vida Benjamin, Betty Potter, Betty Rendemann, Jack Hoedecker, Paul Munson, Gloria Dreis, Helen Tyndall, Ruth Truesdell, Alice Wander, Verna Perkins, Sally Tynan, Janice Crawford, Lillian Allen, Lillian Walk, Mary Ellen Gillet,
Barbara Knox, and Virginia Soper,
who is president of the club.
Miss Martin, sponsor of the
club, directed the sketch.
Ronald Kneller announced
the program of the Tumbling

the program of the Tumbling Club. The performance included diving, the turning of cartwheel and handsprings, and the formation of pyramids. Those who This issue of the Junior

Crimson and White was put out by
the staff without the help of sponsors. Miss Styn and Miss Lewis, former sponsors, retired from the newspaper club last week.

This issue of the Junior took part were Merwyn Atwood,
Mitchell Ford, Foster Sipperly,
Sheldon Bond, James Groves,
Warren Knox, Erastus Davis,
Charles Griggs, and Ronald
Kneller, president. Miss Hitchcock, the club sponsor, was the director director.

STAFF FOR JUNIOR WEEKLY

Editor in chief

Barbara

Managing Editor Ruth Mann

Birchenough

Associate Editors Walter Simmons

Wilbur Barnes

Margaret Charles

Sports Editor

Walter Bates

Art Editor

Helen Nichols

Humor Editor

William Norton

Exchange Editor

Carolyn

Publication Editors

Hallenbeck Fred Carr

John Akullian

Leland Beik

Circulation Managers James

Nesbitt

Sam Munson

Bulletin Board

Gordon Wendell

Reporters

Seventh grade Helen Anthony Eighth grade Millan Hall Ninth grade Carl Sundler

THE JUNIOR HIGH PARTY

The Junior High party will be given tonight at eight o(clock. The party will last until eleven o'clock. There will be dancing, and for those that do not wish to dance there will be other forms of amusements. This is the one time of the year when all Junior High can get together. Naturally, we want everyone to come and enjoy himself. If everyone will set aside tonight fo r the party and will come, then it will be a success. And you do want it to be a success, don't you? Of course, you do. After all, it is your school and you should be interested in its social functions. So come on, everybody; don't forget tonight. I'll be seeing you at eight o'clock in the gym.

NOTE OF APPRECIATION

The staff of the newspaper wish to thank Laura Styn and Annette Lewis, State College Seniors, who have been the sponsors of the club for the first semester. They have helped us a great deal in the production of our paper every week. The way we can show them our appreciation is by upholding the stand-ard of our newspaper which they have helped us to raise.

MILNE JUNIOR TEAM DEFEATS SCHOOL 37 TEAM

Last Wednesday afternoon the Milne Junior High team played School 27 in basketball. The score was 11 to 8 in favor of Milne. The substitutes of Milne played the seventh grade team of School 27 and were defeated 6 to 4.

fb fp tp Fayles, rf Norton, lg 1 1 0 0 3 0 MacHarg, If Carr, c. Norvell, rg Carvill, c. 0 4 2 1 0 2 1 0 . 3 015 0 0 TI Total

Last Saturday afternoon Milne Junior High team played the Vincentian Freshman and

they were defeated 15 to 11.
There will no more gym classes for the boys until February 6, according to Coach Baker.

SEVENTH GRADE HOMEROOM ELECTS NEW OFFICERS

Home Room 233 has elected its new officers for this next semester. They are as follows President, Seely Funk; vice-president, Richard Game; seeretary, Janice Crawford; and treasurer, Billy Burgess. The Student Council members are the same as they were before, Margaret Charles and Martin Creesy.

FOUR HOMEROOM NEWSPAPERS ARE EDITED

This semester four newspapers have been organized. They are all very interesting and everybody has enjoyed reading them. The home rooms that have had them are Home Room 127, "Inkwell"; 129
"March of Events"; "130 "Key Hole News"; "The Star" from Home Room 121. We hope that these papers will continue next semester as it is fine to keep up the spirit of news-paper work in the home rooms.